Arts Committee and Recreation and Parks Commission Consolidation

The Town Council Work Session topic for February 13, 2024 focused on Advisory Boards and Commissions. Staff presented a proposal that will restructure and consolidate some advisory boards and commissions that have similar responsibilities. Consolidating the Recreation and Parks Commission and Arts Committee was included in that proposal. As a result of the Council discussion, staff was asked to meet with the members and provide recommendations.

3/11/24

The Recreation and Parks Commission met to discuss the proposed consolidation. All members in attendance were in support of the proposal and recommended meeting jointly with the Arts Committee prior to formally approving the merger and new charge.

3/18/24

The Arts Committee met to discuss the proposed consolidation. All members voted unanimously to support the proposed consolidation and were interested in the joint meeting proposed by the Recreation and Parks Commission.

5/13/24

The Arts Committee and the Recreation and Parks Commission held a joint meeting to allow members an opportunity to meet one another and jointly discuss the draft charge of the newly proposed advisory board.

Both advisory boards voted unanimously to accept the proposed charge and refer it to the Town Council for formal adoption.